Mr. Lee P. Hamilton, Glennore House, 660 So. 4th Street, Louisville, Kentucky.

Dear Pete:

It looks as if May I to May 13 is a long time to take to acknowledge receipt of your extreme kindness. The radio record is marvelous and Eleanor has played it many, many times. It was mighty good to hear Mimi's and Mary's voices, and also to hear yours. You would make a great radio commentator. And Sonny, and Joan, and Libby were excellent.

Won't you take this letter home and read it to the little temporary orphans to let them know that Phoggie, Bobby and Eleanor appreciated very much the visit that came over the radio record? If you are going to have one-tenth as much fun as we had out of listening to this record and then keeping it until Mimi returns and having our family listen to it again - well, them, that will be a fulsome group of evenings.

We have written to Mimi and Mary quite consistently, and I believe they are apt to dub me the most consistent correspondent in the Allen household. They really had a grand time in New York and I believe they will all come back either worn to the nub or else rejuvenated a thousand per cent.

Bob and I are going to be in summer school, but I do not know about Eleanor as to what her activity will include. We will run down to see you some time this summer, but I have a pretty full coaching schedule, and I imagine that you are in about the same fix that I am. Well, anyhow, somebody has to hit the ball, haven't they, Pete, twelve months in a year to keep the welf from the garage door.

Our love to you, Sonny, Joan, and Wibble-Wobble (now I can hear Wibbo say, "Phoggie, you are so funny"). But give each one of them a big hug for Phoggie and tell them we want the Hamilton family to come up to see us. With thanks again, I am

Affectionately,